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MINUTES 
ASHLAND PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION 
Recreation Division Advisory Committee (RDAC) 

April 21, 2022, 4:00 p.m. 
Zoom 

Present: Committee Members: Commissioner Lewis, Commissioner Eldridge, Rogers, Grimm, Buck, Bjornson 
APRC Staff: Deputy Director Dials, NMP (North Mountain Park) Manager VanWyhe, Recreation Manager Flora, NMP  
Absent: Committee Members Downs 
 
CALL TO ORDER  
Grimm called the meeting to order at 4:00p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Buck moved for approval of the February RDAC minutes. Lewis seconded. All in favor.  
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None 
 
BUSINESS  
Overview of Marketing and Promotions 
Dorinda Cottle, Admin Analyst gave an overview of the Marketing and Promotions for APRC. Use this link to view the 
presentation slides. After conclusion of the presentation Committee members asked questions and gave praise. Grimm said 
that as an instructor for APRC the physical “play guide” that is mailed out to every Ashland resident is a huge resource. Buck 
stated that she would like to make sure we are pursuing other partnerships and made reference to SOU, Scienceworks, 
YMCA, Ashland Food Coop, Ashland Tennis and Fitness Club. Staff clarified that while we do have partnerships with most of 
those groups, there are reasons that some do not advertise in the play guide.  
Commissioner Eldridge wants to see Ashland DEVO and Ashland Soccer Club in the play guide. Rogers stated that with the 
frequency of the play guide (3 times a year) that perhaps a one-page newsletter that was mailed or emailed out with current 
happenings could help fill the gap between play guides.  
Listing other activities such as SOU Games, talking with the dance space, levity and Aerial Arts was also mentioned. 
Commissioner Eldridge also mentioned that we should focus on our Instagram page more often and post pictures of 
community members  
 
Update on Recruitment for RDAC 
Dials stated that no applications have been received for the RDAC committee. Staff has sent out another press release 
regarding recruitment for RDAC and will also email out the committee so they can also send out to their contacts. 
  
 Recreation Division Updates 
Dials discussed the potential of 5% to 10% budget reductions for all City Departments including APRC. Budget meetings will 
be held with the City Council towards the end of May. Other items discussed included staffing and recruitment for the Daniel 
Meyer Pool, Staffing changes at the Golf Course and the Grove Front office operations, upcoming events, service-learning 
programs and the Youth Conservation Corp.   
 
Working Group Update  
VanWyhe shared the working group spreadsheet for information gathering regarding partnerships.  
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Buck gave an update on her partnership interview with the Conservation & Climate Action Committee. Flora gave 
an update on the potential for an event with FACT Oregon and Bridging Communities. 
 
Other Items from Committee Members  
Dials gave an update on the Boy Scouts whose “home” is Pioneer Hall. She is working with them to coordinate 
painting the inside of the building as well as replacing baseboards and electrical outlets. Dials is coordinating with 
City as they have agreed to supply the paint for the inside of the building. It should be completed before the 
summer season begins.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 5:30p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Rachel Dials 
Deputy Director  


